
The Nominating Committee reported that Jerry Cox is willing to serve another 2 years as treasurer and 

Jill is willing to stay as President for 1 year if no one else is willing to run. She will be asking for additional 

help. We are still open for volunteers. The election will be at the November Business Meeting. 

Lighthouse Clinic in Jasper has closed. We will give bags to Gilmer Health Department in Ellijay. 

Ocho Fabric warehouse is this week. Fabrics are $1.99 a yd. Ida will go. We discussed trying to get fabric 
from Marshall dry goods, a wholesale fabric company. They have cotton wovens and flannel. Ida will 
check if we can get samples and on prices. 

The blue and pink Garan fabric that we have had for years may be used for receiving blankets and lap 
pads. Blankets should be two layers set at right angle so the stretch on one is horizontal and the other 
vertical. This is to control the stretch. They are serged around the edge. The lap pads need a layer of 
flannel in the middle for stability and absorbance. They are also serged. 

Ida will try to contact Carter’s to see if we can get fabric from them, like we do from Garan. 

Walmart now has fabric, but the quality of some, especially flannel, is questionable. 

 


